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TERM 1 

Robotics 
Tuesday 20th Feb to  

Friday 23rd Feb 
 

Family Fun Night 
Wednesday 21st Feb 

3:30pm—5:00pm 
 

Lightning Premiership Grade 5/6 
21st February Basketball  

26th February Cricket 
 

North Geelong Excursion Grade 5/6 
Wednesday 6th March 

 

Labour Day Holiday 
Monday 11th March 

 

NAPLAN 
13th March to 21st March  

Grades 3 & 5 
 

Harmony Day 
Thursday 21st March 

 

Easter Hat Parade 
Thursday 28th March, 9am 

 

Easter Raffle  
Thursday 28th March 

 

Last Day Term 1 
Thursday 28th March 

Finish 2:10pm 
 

Principal: 

Anthea Lagadinos 

 

Assistant Principal: 

Christopher Cox NEWSLETTER #2, Monday 19th February 2024 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL………… 

Dear Parent / Carers, 

A Positive Start 
We are extremely thrilled to have continued a wonderful start 
to the school year. The children have now settled well into 
their new grades and routines and there is an exceptionally 
positive and calm tone across our whole school. The positive 
feedback about our school from our new families has been 
extremely pleasing and reflective of the wonderful school 
community we know we are all part of.  
 

School Newsletter 
Just a reminder that the newsletter is posted every 
second Monday on COMPASS. The newsletter will 
not be sent home as a hard copy. If you need  
assistance with accessing COMPASS please contact 

          Ms Sue, or Mrs Hollier at the office. 
 
Grade Area News Item 
This week the Foundation children share 
their learning experiences with you in their 
Area News item. We hope you enjoy reading 
it.  
 

Parent/Teacher Information Sessions 
Parent/Teacher Information sessions were held last week 
and it was pleasing to see many of our parents in  
attendance. The purpose of these meetings is to allow for 
parents and teachers to get to know each other and for  
parents to share any important information about their  

children with the teachers. I know that both staff and parents found this very  
valuable. We look forward to working together with you to provide the best  
learning opportunities possible for your children.  
 
Family Fun Night 
Our first Family Fun Event for this year will be held this  
Wednesday 21st  February here at school from  
3:30 p.m.—5:00 p.m. We are looking forward to seeing you all 
here and getting to know our new families. Please come along if you are able to.  
Just a reminder that parents are responsible for supervising their children after 
dismissal at 3:10p.m. Children will not be in the care of school staff after this 
time.   



Children Leaving Early 
Just a reminder to all that children should only be leaving school early for very important reasons. 
Please try and make appointments in out of school times so that learning time is not lost. Children 
who have siblings in Foundation should not be leaving at 2:30 with them. They must stay at school 
until 3:10p.m. If they were to do this each day they would lose 34 hours of learning time for the 
term. Children in Years 1-6 who leave at 2:30 because their Foundation sibling does will not have 
their absence approved. 
 
We also ask that parents who are going to pick up their children early ring ahead to let us know so we can get your child 
ready. This minimises the disruptions to the classroom. 
 
Please remember that Foundation children must be picked up at 2:30 p.m. each day during Term 1. 
 
Your understanding and support around these practices is much appreciated. 
 

 
Entering School Grounds and Buildings 
A reminder that any parent/visitor to our school must come to the office first to check in. This is  
Department of Education legislation. Parents are not allowed to go straight down to classrooms  
without checking in at the office first. We greatly appreciate your support with this. 
 

 
Bike Safety 
Can I please remind everyone that children who ride bikes or scooters to school must 
wear a helmet. It is law that helmets must be worn when riding. Therefore if children 
ride bikes or scooters without wearing a helmet they will not be allowed to ride home 
and parents will be contacted to collect them. 
Children below Grade 3 should not be riding to school without adult supervision. 
 
 

Children’s Safety 
Could I please remind parents that they are not permitted to park in the staff car park 
as it puts children at risk. We have one parent only who has permission from the 
school leadership staff to park within the car park. We also ask parents that when 
they are picking  children up they are do not call  out to them or encourage them to 
walk / run across the road away from the school crossing. All our children know that 
they must cross at the supervised crossing. We appreciate your assistance with this in 
our attempts to keep all of the children safe. 

 
Uniform 
Just a reminder that only School Council approved uniform items purchased from Bellarine 
Uniforms are acceptable for children to wear. If for any reason, be it financial or other, you are 
having difficulty accessing the correct uniform items for your children please come and see us 
at the office. There is absolutely no reason why all children should not be able to be wearing 
uniform according to school policy.  
 

 
Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund applications 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) helps eligible families to cover the costs of 
school trips, camps and sporting activities. 
 
If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card,  

Centrelink Health Care Card or Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible. There is 
also a special consideration category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
 
Payment amounts this year are $125 for eligible primary school students and $225 for eligible secondary school students. 
Payments are made direct to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting activities for the 
benefit of your child.  
It is important that funding made available in 2024 supports students to participate in school trips, camps and sporting  
activities this year rather than being held for future years. This funding can also be used in conjunction with any funding  
accrued from previous years.  



If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this year, unless there 
has been a change in your family circumstances. 
 
If you would like to apply for the first time, please contact the school office on 5278 3548 and ask for an application form.  
 
You can also download the form, and find out more about the program and eligibility, on the Department of Education and 
Training’s Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund web page. 
Check with the school office if you are unsure, and please return completed forms to the school office as soon as possible.  
 
 
Assembly 
This term we will hold our school assemblies in the school gym at 2:10 p.m. each Friday to ensure our 
Foundation students can attend. All parents are welcome to come along. This Friday Grade 5/6C will be 
presenting an item. Student Representative Council and Green Team badges will also be presented to 
students. 
 

 
Being COVID-Safe 
The Department of Health strongly recommends that students and school staff: 

• who test positive to COVID-19 stay home and isolate for 5 days and do not attend                      
school after 5 days if they are still symptomatic. 

• who are symptomatic but have not tested positive not attend school. This does 
not include students with pre-existing conditions such as hay fever. 

 
Parents and carers are recommended to continue to report their child having COVID-19 to both the school and the  
Department of Health. 
 
We will, however, no longer report occurrences of positive cases to the school community. 
We ask parents and carers to continue to remain vigilant in preventing COVID-19 transmission. Any student who is unwell 
should continue to remain at home. This is about keeping students healthy and well in our school and reducing the spread of 
both COVID-19 and other respiratory diseases.  
 
Parents and carers will be contacted if their child shows symptoms while at school.  Students who wish to wear a mask 
should continue to do so.  To keep our school as safe as possible, we will also continue to use air purifiers and other  
COVID-19 prevention measures. 
 
We appreciate and thank you for your continued efforts to keep our school community safe and well. 
 
Anthea Lagadinos 
Principal 
 
Friendly Reminders: 

• Newsletters will be posted in COMPASS every second Monday. 

• Full school uniform must be worn every day. 

• Children must wear hats between the months of September and May or when the UV index is 3 or above. 

• It’s Not Okay to Be Away or Late to School as “Every Day Counts” 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx#link22


Can you believe it's only been a short while since the Foundation students walked through our 

school gates for the very first time? Yet, in this brief span, they've already shown us what incredi-

ble learners they are! From learning the letters of the alphabet to mastering their 1-2-3s, they've 

been soaking up knowledge like sponges! Here are some of the things we have been learning 

about in foundation. 

Foundation students have been practising writing their names and the letters ‘S’, ‘T’, ‘A’, ‘P’ so 

far. We have been having number talks and discussing all the things they know about each  

number as well as creating a craft for each number 0-10. Students have been learning school  

expectations and values as well as things from our Start Right program.  

  

 

 



 



 



 

COMPASS ON LINE - What’s new in 2024 

Bell Park North P.S. is continuing to streamline procedures through Compass.  In 2024 the following will be available for 
Parents. 
 

2024 Parent Payment Arrangements 
Schools provide students with free instruction to fulfil the standard Victorian curriculum and we want to assure you that all 
contributions are voluntary. Nevertheless, the ongoing support of our families ensures that our school can offer the best 
possible education and support for our students. We want to thank you for all your support, whether that’s through 
fundraising or volunteering your time. This has made a huge difference to our school and the programs we can offer.  
Within our school this support has allowed us to provide some extra funds into topping up the curriculum budgets, purchase 
a few digital devices and has contributed to cover the cost of heating/cooling units in our gym to make its use more suitable 
to the students learning needs and versatile in how we use it.     
 

2024 Curriculum Contributions 
Foundation Students = $180 (Curriculum & Other Contributions) 
Grade 1 to Grade 6 Students  = $170 (Curriculum & Other Contributions) 
These will be listed through the Payments Centre on Compass. 
 

Student Annual Permissions 
The 2024 Student Annual Permissions will be available through Compass.   These permissions should be available for consent 
at the end of this week.  
 

Continuing in 2024 
Excursions/Camps 
All excursions/incursions/camps permissions and payments will be through the Payments Centre on Compass. 
 

Canteen online (Canteen open on Wednesday, Thursday & Friday) of each week. 

Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund applications 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) helps eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting 
activities. 
 
If you have a valid means-tested concession card, such as a Veterans Affairs Gold Card, Centrelink Health Care Card or  
Pensioner Concession Card, or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible. There is also a special consideration  
category for asylum seeker and refugee families. 
 
Payment amounts this year are $125 for eligible primary school students and $225 for eligible secondary school students. 
Payments are made direct to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions and sporting activities for the 
benefit of your child.  
 
It is important that funding made available in 2024 supports students to participate in school trips, camps and sporting  
activities this year rather than being held for future years. This funding can also be used in conjunction with any funding  
accrued from previous years.  
 
If you applied for CSEF through our school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this year, unless there 
has been a change in your family circumstances.  If you transferred to Bell Park North Primary School during 2023 and you 
received CSEF at your previous school, you must apply at Bell Park North P.S. for 2024. 
 
If you would like to apply for the first time, please contact the school office on 5278 3548 and ask for an application form.  
 
Check with the school office if you are unsure, and please return completed forms to the school office as soon as possible.  

Breakfast Club 
As our need for Breakfast Club is growing we are in desperate need of Margarine, Milo and Jam.  Any  
donations of these items would be greatly appreciated.   Thanks, Susie Harvey, Breakfast Club Co-ordinator  



Welfare Corner       
   
PAUSE PLAN PROCEED 
At Bell Park North Primary School, we use ‘Pause Plan Proceed’ to assist children to manage their problems. This strategy  
encourages children to stop and think about what is happening and what they are feeling, about the problem. This is a  
strategy we use everyday in our daily lives, so it is important to teach children this strategy. I have included a copy of the  
poster which are displayed in each classroom. This is a strategy that children can use at home to solve any problems they may 
have. 
 
Pause Plan Proceed, requires three steps to problem solve.  
 
PAUSE – STOP, think about the problem, take a deep breath and identify how you are feeling about the problem. It is also a 
time to use some calm down strategies. 
 
PLAN – THINK – this is where children think about possible solutions to the problem. They can brainstorm ideas, which one do 
they think is the best way to solve the problem? What will be the consequences? Do they need to get an adult to help? Where 
possible we encourage them to come up with a solution. 
 
PROCEED – GO – it is time to try their solution, did it work? If it works then that is good. If it did not work then don’t give up 
try another possible solution. If they are still having problems then speak to an adult and ask them to help. 
This strategy helps children learn problem solving and teaches resilience. It is okay if the first solution does not work, we can 
try something else. It helps children to learn valuable life lessons. 
 
Please see the attached poster. 
 
If you have any questions about this strategy, please speak to your child’s teacher or speak to me, if you would like further 
information. 
 
Rosalie Scott – Welfare Officer 



 
 

 

 



Weekly Awards 

Grade  Student  Reason for Award  

 
Foundation C 

 

Mr Cleeland 

Lacey Stokoe 

For the positive attitude she has towards her learning. Lacey 
has made an incredible start to her schooling by trying her best 
and extending herself at every opportunity. Lacey shows great 

care in her work and is proud to share her success with the 
class. Congratulations Lacey! 

 

Foundation E 

 

Mrs Chappell 

Bella Martin  
For always coming to school with a smile on her face, ready to 

learn. Bella is always trying her hardest and is very caring to 
her classmates. Keep up the amazing work Bella!  

 

Foundation O 

 

Miss O’Dea 

Tahlia Miletic 

For having a positive ‘can do’ attitude towards learning and 
making a great start to Foundation. Keep up the awesome job 

Tahlia! 

 

1/2 C 

 

Miss Cammarere 

 

 

Jayson Woolsey 

For always coming to school with a smile on his face and  
showing that he is ready to learn and is always willing to help 
others. Also for doing an awesome job with his letter sounds 

this week.  
Keep it up Jayson, awesome Job! 

 

1/2 D 

 

Mrs Davies 

 

Levi McNiven 

Levi has demonstrated that he is a kind and caring friend. 
He is always eager to help assist others and has an 

enthusiastic attitude to learning. Congratulations on a  
wonderful start to Year 1!  Well done Levi! 

 

1/2 G 

 

Mr Greenwood 

 

Alex Darmenia 

For always coming to school ready to learn and with a positive 
attitude. Alex always contributes to class discussion and has 

been very proud showing off his Maths knowledge to his 
peers. Keep up the great work Alex! 

 

1/2 P 

 

Mrs Pfeiffer 

 

Hannah U’ren 

For her mature, responsible and caring demeanour every  
minute of the day. Hannah made excellent predictions in  

Reading and produced excellent Spelling results.  
Well done Hannah! 



Weekly Awards 

Week Ending 16th February 2024 

Grade  Student  Reason for Award  

 
1/2 S 

 

Mr Stoop 

Soren Korndorffer 

For his ability to predict character choices and outcomes  
within a picture story book. Soren uses great word choice and 

can share confidently with his peers. Well done Soren. 

 

3/4 A 

 Jack Ingram Herighty 

For working extremely hard in writing. Jack planned, drafted, 
edited/revised and published a piece titled ‘Miss Understood,’ 

about 3 Little Pigs and the Big Bad Fox. 
Excellent work!  

 

3/4 G 

 

Mr Gear  

Jyson Maloney 

For his engagement and enthusiasm towards all areas of the 
curriculum. Jyson has actively participated in all learning  
experiences and applied himself to the best of his ability  

during independent learning time. Keep building on what has 
been an outstanding start to the year Jyson!  

 

3/4 P 

 

Miss Pither 

 

Aubree Witney 

For being a polite and respectful member of our classroom. 
Aubree is consistently demonstrating kindness to her peers 
and is one of the first to lend a helping hand when needed. 

Keep up the great work Aubree!  

 

5/6 C 

 

Mrs Climpson 

 

Charlee Amos 

For having such a positive transition into Grade 5. Charlee  
consistently comes to school with a positive attitude. She  

quietly completes all her required work. Charlee displays all 
the school values and is a positive role model to her peers.  

Keep up the great work.  Well done Charlee!  

 

5/6 N 

 

Ms Neale 

 

Tara Gogic 

Displaying the school values on a daily basis. Tara has made a 
strong start to year 5. She is an extremely respectful student 

who always does her best. She has already demonstrated  
being an independent learner who takes responsibility for her 

learning by practising addition and subtraction skills in her 
own time at home. Fantastic work Tara! 

 

5/6 P 

 

Mr Pedersen 

 

Harper Allan 

For her fantastic start at her new school. Harper has engaged 
in each and every session so far this term and has been an 

active member in our class discussions. She has demonstrated 
a positive leadership role model amongst our classroom with 

her choices and effort. Congratulations Harper !!! 



Weekly Awards 

Week Ending 16th February 2024 

 

 

 

Grade  Student  Reason for Award  

 
PE 

 
Mr Gibson 

 

Sienna Strange 

For her positive attitude and resilience when faced with a 
challenging task. Sienna was persistent when practising her 

Volleystars skills and asked questions about the game to  
further improve her understanding. 

 

Media Arts 

 
Mr Gibson 

Jensen Symonds 

For combining unique lines, shapes and water colours in his 
artwork.  Jensen effectively used a range of techniques and 

materials when creating his portrait inspired by the works of 
Picasso.    

 

STEM 

 
Mr Lundstrom 

Zeb Fox 

For his "never give up" attitude in STEM this week. You did a 
fantastic job sticking with your tasks and trying out different 

ways to solve problems.  Keep up the good work! Your  
determination is making a real difference. 

 

PE 

 

Mr Lundstrom 
Natalie Woolsey 

For your fantastic work in PE this week. Your growth  
mindset, especially evident in mastering the “beanbag cone 

catch”, is admirable. Your inclusivity and friendliness  
towards your peers make you a fantastic role model in our 

school.  Keep up the great work! 

 

JAPANESE 

 
Mrs Matthews 

 
Cleo Rees 

For her enthusiasm and eagerness to participate in Japanese 
this week. Cleo was able to recall the greetings at the  

beginning of the lesson and contribute to class discussion on 
the Lunar New Year. Cleo you are a superstar, keep it up! 



 



 



 



 



  



  



 



 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Welcome back to our school community new and old. 

Normal Canteen Days are WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY, FRIDAY 

 Looking forward to seeing all your smiling faces. 

 

 

 

Breaky Club will now be available from MONDAY to FRIDAY each week 

We are now asking for donations of  

Margarine, Bread and Milo 

CANTEEN 

Frozen Yoghurt NO longer available. 

JJs $1.50 

Vegie Crackers $2.00 

Snaps $2.00 

Order on-line via Compass. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 



 


